
 

 

Construction Update: Road closures for ornamental crosswalk re-
installation; single lane closures continue 

 

All work is weather dependent. 

Ongoing single-lane closures on SE 35th Pl and 164th Pl SE  

The contractor is continuing restoration with single-lane closures on SE 35th Pl and 164th Pl SE. Crews plan 
to stripe both roads the week of September 30, which will require single-lane closures. 

For more information about ongoing road closures in the area, please visit the project website. 

Closures for ornamental crosswalk re-installation  

Over the next two weeks, King County’s contractor is re-installing the ornamental crosswalks at the 
intersection of SE 35th Pl and 164th Pl SE, and at the intersection of SE 38th St and West Lake Sammamish 
Parkway. 

During this work, please follow the detours on the maps below. Flaggers and signage will also help direct 
you through the area. 

September 23 – 27: Full closure at SE 38th Pl and West Lake Sammamish Parkway from 7:00 AM 
Monday, September 23 through 4:00 PM Friday, September 27. 

September 30 – October 4: Full closure at 164th Pl SE and SE 35th Pl from 7:00 AM Monday, 
September 30 through 4:00 PM Friday, Oct. 4th. 

What to expect during crosswalk re-installation closures:  

• Access maintained: for residents, emergency services, waste pickup, mail delivery, and school 
buses. 

• Increased noise and vibrations: You may experience increased noise and vibrations during the 
day from the concrete breaking process and jackhammers. 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flinks.govdelivery.com%2Ftrack%3Ftype%3Dclick%26enid%3DZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwODI3Ljk1MTE5NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwODI3Ljk1MTE5NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNjc3ODU5MiZlbWFpbGlkPWFtb3llcmFsaUBlbnZpcm9pc3N1ZXMuY29tJnVzZXJpZD1hbW95ZXJhbGlAZW52aXJvaXNzdWVzLmNvbSZ0YXJnZXRpZD0mZmw9Jm12aWQ9JmV4dHJhPSYmJg%3D%3D%26%26%26101%26%26%26https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kingcounty.gov%2Fdepts%2Fdnrp%2Fwtd%2Fcapital-projects%2Factive%2Fsunset-heathfield.aspx&data=02%7C01%7CCaryn.Sengupta%40kingcounty.gov%7Cea862eace27c4805427408d73c7b2786%7Cbae5059a76f049d7999672dfe95d69c7%7C0%7C0%7C637044371947035793&sdata=wMnO3ageSuYIWCVI3kTWfUQDPJGA27odAvd7t%2FBQoAs%3D&reserved=0


• Work hours: 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. weekdays and weekends. 

Detour map for September 23 - September 27 

 
Detour map for September 30 - October 4 

 
Thank you for your patience while the contractor completes this restoration work.  
For more information about ongoing road closures in the area, please visit the project website. 
The schedule and duration for construction is tentative and is subject to change as work progresses. We will 
continue to provide email notices with updates on timing of specific construction activities. 
For more information: 

• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield  
• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  
• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov  

 

https://www.kingcounty.gov/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/active/sunset-heathfield.aspx
www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield
mailto:caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov
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